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Happy New Year and welcome to this month’s edition of the BLMK Teaching Partnership Newsletter
Starting the New Year by ‘Looking Forward and Glancing Back’
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Description automatically generated]On Thursday 19th January the Teaching Partnership and the University of Bedfordshire put on an career progression event, ‘Looking Forward, Glancing Back’ at Putteridge Bury for newly qualified social workers and ASYE’s to learn about the opportunities available to them post qualification.  It was a great networking event which enabled experienced social workers from various roles to give practitioners in their ASYE year an insight into their journey to getting where they are today.  
Both the experienced practitioners and the newly qualifieds found the day to be of great benefit and some of the veteran social workers commented that they would have loved to have been able to attend an event such as this back when they were starting their careers in social work.
Some on the day feedback from ASYEs included:
· “It is great to know what is out there and to know that you are not just stuck to one particular route”
· “The event was very motivational for someone who has finished their ASYE year – It’s not the end and there is more to explore.  It has opened up the mind to all of the potential opportunities”
· “There was a great range of social work roles represented that we were able to learn about and think about for the future”
· “It was great to hear about different people’s journeys and experiences – no journey is the same and that is ok”
It was also an opportunity for the University to engage with ASYEs and to make them aware of what programmes are offered to them post-qualifying…
· “It was beneficial to have the opportunity to network and see people, and to speak to them about courses on offer and those intended and whether they would be viable and useful as well as listening to them to find out about where their interests are”
We were lucky and are very thankful to the vast array of social workers from across the partnership who shared their invaluable knowledge and experience with the experienced social workers of the future and it was a very insightful and useful event as highlighted in the following comments…
· “It’s important to maintain the momentum and interest in a social work career to keep people going.  Today was a great way of showing our investment in the workforce post-qualification”
· “…Useful to learn from and to speak to people with longevity in social work to keep the interest going”
· “Everyone was really engaged and honest – A really powerful message came from the sharing of journeys and experiences… something that should be encouraged in practice, a really positive process” 


ASPIRE
In a previous issue we featured Vicki Shevlin from Social Work Sorted who specialises in Training and consultancy for students and new social workers.  We have worked closely with Vicki on a series of bespoke podcast episodes entitled ASPIRE which interview existing senior practitioners from across the partnership and discuss their journeys into the role.  These podcasts are now live and can be accessed here

Learning opportunities
The Developing Together Teaching Partnership have made me aware of two bespoke training courses that they have on offer – Anti Racism Training and Trauma Informed Practice Level 1.
 
These courses can only run with a minimum of 10 delegates and dates for these particular courses are booked upon request so we would need to gauge interest to find out if they would be viable.
 
Please see course outlines below and if you could get back to me at luke.geary@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk  with any interest as soon as possible please it would be much appreciated.
 
Anti-Racism Training 
The Teaching Partnership team are able to deliver bespoke sessions on anti-racist practice for your organisation.
 
The training aims to provide an overview of race, what it means to act in an anti-racist way and why it is important to do so. It will cover:
● What is race?
● Privilege
● Microaggressions
● Case studies
● Allyship
 
Previous attendees said the following about the training's impact on their practice:
"Ensuring identity is explored within my assessments. Consider my privilege and the differences of mine and my families and how to approach
that within visits."
"Reflect more on my own blindness and bias and how this may affect my practice and interaction with people from different backgrounds to
my own"

Trauma Informed Practice Training Level 1
This training addresses the need for partnership organisations to become more trauma-informed and the workforce to become:
● more adept at recognising where people are affected by trauma and adversity;
● better able to respond in ways that prevent further harm while supporting recovery; and
● capable of addressing inequalities and improving life chances.
This training will be held over 2 full day sessions, covering the following content:
 
Topics:
What is Trauma Informed Practice, Why we want to work in this way (drivers, research, what children and families say, local commitment to the
approach), Principles and Definitions of TIP, How trauma manifests and types of trauma, Summary of baby, child and teenage brain
development, Overview of Adverse Childhood Experiences (what we know from research and how this relates to working in a trauma informed
way).


If you have any ideas or articles you would like to submit for subsequent newsletters, please email 
luke.geary@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk
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